Minutes of the Hathersage Memorial Hall Management Committee
Monday 12th June 2017
1. Present –Martin, Brian, John, Graham, Peter, Marion,  Amanda.
2. Apologies –Tim, Roger, Amy

3. Minutes of the previous had been mislaid. There had been discussions about the Stanage Hall and decisions made about seeking quotes for some of the work.

4. Cleaner has asked John for feedback about the quality of her work. It was agreed that John should let her know that we all think she's she's doing a good job and will have a review in July/August. The extra hours worked will mean increased cleaning costs.
5. Stanage Hall
Brian reported that the money has not yet been received from DCC., but he has gone ahead getting estimates which total about £7,000.

(a) Walkway bridge - £1.350

(b) Heating - £2,800 plus VAT = £3,300 (approx.) - Hallamshire 

(c) Door for disabled access £2,200 incl VAT – Sheffield Windows

The addition of a kitchen and loo would increase costs to around £20,000.

The new power board will need to be fitted first.

Marion had investigated possible grants. The District Council (and in fact all funders) need to know details of the project in order to be able to support it. 

· Better Derbyshire Dales. Max. £5,000. Closing date 28th July.

· Living Here. Derbyshire Dales. Each Cllr. Has £900 

· Local Projects Fund. Parish Councils. Can apply online

· Community Leadership Scheme. £3,860 max. DCC (Cllr. Twigg?)

· Freemasons Derbyshire

· Embrace Derbyshire

· Ashby Fund

· Awards for All. Up to £30,000. Apply online

Graham said that £13,000 could be available from funds. It was agreed that a group from the committee should meet to apply for funds, but no arrangements were made.

Brian agreed to talk to John Keeley about planning permission.

It was agreed to try to have a stall on the field on Gala Day. Martin agreed to contact the organisers and take photos for display. Brian agreed to try to find a gazebo and John agreed to take tables down. It was thought that Marion may have the suggestions box from the previous consultation and to ask her to take it to the stand.

6. Matters arising from the previous meeting
Constitutional Change – has been agreed by the Parish Council. Peter will pursue with DALC and Chris Cave to attend the next meeting.

7. Treasurer's Report  

Income for May was £1069 and outgoings £1882. (R&M £1300)
We therefore "lost" £813 in the month but YTD remains in profit at £1728

We are still within budget for this year.

DCC have not yet paid the agreed contribution of £5,430 for the Stanage Hall refurbishment

Reserves remain healthy.

        8.   Buildings Valuation
Graham reported that the current value of the building for insurance was £613,000. It has been revalued at between £800,000 and £1,000,000, depending on the chosen reconstruction. After discussion it was agreed to choose the lower valuation and pay the increased premium at the renewal date.

          9.   Bookings report

All is working well.

        10.   Hirers' Feedback
There were no comments from users

   11.   Maintenance
The taps and kitchen boiler have both been fixed and Brian has purchased a new changing mat and table.
12. Correspondence
13   A.O.B.
There was no further business.
Date of next meeting        
Monday 10th July at 7.30pm
